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NOTICE OF CLASS ACTION 

You have received this Notice because you are a member of a Class Action lawsuit styled 
Henderson v. Trans Union, LLC.  The lawsuit claims that Trans Union violated the federal Fair 
Credit Reporting Act (or “FCRA”) in the way that it sold a credit report about you when you 
applied or were considered for employment. Plaintiffs allege that Trans Union violated the 
FCRA, 15 U.S.C. § 1681k(a).  Trans Union denies that it did anything wrong or that its conduct 
violated the FCRA.

You have legal rights and options before the Court conducts a trial to determine if Trans Union 
violated the law and whether you and other class members are entitled to damages.  The trial is 
set to begin on April 3, 2017, at 9:00 a.m., in the United States District Court for the Eastern 
District of Virginia, 701 E. Broad Street, Richmond, VA  23219.  It is possible that trial could be 
continued or the case could be resolved or settled before trial.

There is no money available now because the Court has not yet conducted a trial and the two 
sides have not settled this case.  If there is an award of money, you will be notified about how to 
claim your share.  You do not have to do anything if you want to maintain the possibility of 
getting money from this lawsuit.  By doing nothing, you will remain a Class Member.  

However, if you do not opt out of the Class and it loses at trial, you will also be legally bound 
by all of the Orders the Court issues and judgments the Court makes in this class action. The 
deadline to opt out of the lawsuit is October 23, 2016.  If you would like to opt out of the 
lawsuit, please send a letter postmarked on or before October 23, 2016 stating that you would 
like to opt out of the “Henderson v. Trans Union, LLC” case, Civil Action No. 3:14-cv-679 to 
Henderson v. Trans Union LLC Lawsuit, Notice Administrator, P.O. Box 1367, Blue Bell, PA  
19422. Please make sure to include your full name, address, and telephone number in the letter. 

A long and detailed class notice is available at: www.HendersonTransUnion.com or by 
emailing the attorneys representing you at: TransUnion@clalegal.com.

If you have any questions about this case, you may contact the lawyers representing you and 
the other Class Members.

	 By Phone:	 (703) 621-5905

	 By E-Mail:	 TransUnion@clalegal.com

	 Via Internet:	 www.HendersonTransUnion.com
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